March 24, 2020 Principal's Pen

Greetings from Week 2 of our BBCS online education. As I expressed yesterday in my school cast email, I appreciate the hard work and cooperative spirit among faculty, students and parents. Our BBCS family is indeed all in this together as we rely on God's providence and keep praying for each other.

I encourage you to add your prayer requests so that we can all better pray for each other in this challenging time. I have embedded a Google Doc in which you can share your prayer requests with each other.

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1yBEebpQWCIxUrJIsw9bsSh8 oN8zEjfodb2ileTEB7I/edit?usp=sharing

Please keep up the communication with your child's teachers, and please inform us if there is any way we can help you. I expect that this week will be much smoother than last, but with the blessings of technology, there are often some problems; so allow us to help you through those opportunities.

Stay encouraged,

Dr. C

Chapel:

Since we are unable to host a live chapel this week, this recorded chapel by Kevin Williams, mostly designed for 7 - 12 grade students, will help you with the important subject of having a spiritual checkup. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=puB2dYmvQW8



3rd Quarter Report Cards are available on FACTS.



GACS Fine Arts Results - Congratulations to our BBCS students! A list of winners for Junior High and High School are attached to this email.



Re-enroll by April 10 - Save 250.00

Enroll and pay registration by **April 10**, and your \$250.00 registration fee will be applied to your tuition in the fall!!

- 1. Go to your ParentsWeb.
- 2. Click on Apply/Enroll.
- 3. Click Enrollment/Reenrollment.
- 4. Click Open Online Enrollment.
- 5. Click Start Enrollment Packet.

Henry County Board of Education Announcement

The following is copied from the Henry County Board of Education website:

All Henry County Schools buildings/facilities are closed through April 10. Students and teachers will be utilizing Remote Learning through April 3. The district will observe Spring Break April 6-10 and return to regular learning/operations on Monday, April 13, barring any directives from government or health officials. If you have questions, please email your teacher, administrator or district official directly, and we will respond as soon as possible.

BBCS will follow the same policy. Stay tuned and keep praying for our community as we anticipate reopening school on Monday, April. 13, if it is deemed safe and wise to do so.